FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
My request concerns details of when the council sold properties in my road (Hollybush Close, Leicester LE5 2HZ) to the housing association at the time, which I suspect was Leicester Housing Association (LHA) – now PA Housing. I have been informed that they were purchased at different times during the 1990s, and this affects the right to buy scheme. I would also like to know what the criteria for this was, as all but three or four houses have now been sold or offered for sale by the housing association to the tenants, including my next door neighbours
The Law Society’s requirement for retaining legal files is that they are to be stored for 6 years and then destroyed while deeds should be held for 15 years.  As these disposals were in the 1990s, there is no requirement for the Council to hold and retain these documents.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held.

The information would be available from the Land Registry, documents that are registered at the Land Registry are public documents and are available to the public (for a fee). Please visit HM Land Registry’s website and contact the Land Registry to obtain documentation about a particular property.
Land registration: Searches, fees and forms - detailed information - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)
The information requested is publicly available via the Land Registry, therefore, Section 21 of the Act is applicable and this information is accessible by other means. 

The right to buy scheme for tenants of a housing association is different to the scheme for Council tenants and the Council cannot advise on the criteria for a housing association RTB.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
